
Te Kākano Hub Newsletter  
Term 2 ~ Week 7 & 8 ~ 2021

Wow! The end of another term already. There has been so many highlights 
over the term. Our whare has been completed, all kōhanga have completed 
a LIGHTS cycle, cross country was a success, lots of academic acceleration 
has occurred and we are really finishing off the term on a positive note. 

Living Christianly -This term, we will be focussing on Critical 
Learners. 
Wk 9 Concept: Meaningful knowledge construction: Daniel’s personal 
qualities - Obedience
● Daniel Boldly and faithfully prays in obedience to God- his faith has 

no compromise. 
Memory Verse: The person who accepts correction is on the way to life. 
But the person who ignores correction will be ruined Proverb 3:5

Wk 10 Concept: Meaningful knowledge construction: Daniel’s personal 
qualities - God Honouring
● Daniel in the Lions Den- remains faithful, choosing faith over fear.

Memory Verse: Only the Lord gives wisdom. Knowledge and 
understanding come from him. Proverbs 2:6

a New Teacher & a New Classroom
Te Kākano is expanding. It has been a very exciting season for TK where we 
have an abundance of children wanting to start in our Hub. We now have a 
waiting list which is growing every week and we are enjoying the new 
challenges that a coming with an expanding roll. 
To accommodate for the new children starting with Miss Langridge in Koru, 
Koru will be using the current Rarahu space from the start of Term 3. Rarahu 
will be moving into the converted classroom at the back of the garage, with 
more cubbies being built at the back of the sports shed. This is due for 
completion by the end of the school holidays and Mr Smith is very excited! 

Te Kākano is blessed to have Miss Brittany Speden join our team. She is a 
recent graduate and will be supporting us with curriculum groups. She 
successfully won the position here until the end of Term 4, due to her 
enthusiasm, willingness to learn, curriculum delivery, and her current 
experiences as a Learning Assistant in another school.

We are looking forward to seeing her light up as she uses
her musical talents to bless our children. Welcome to 
the Te Kākano Team Brittany! Feel free say hello when 
you see her around.

“Kia ora, my name is Miss Brittany Speden and I am a beginning teacher! I have 
been apart of a church community for over 15 years, serving God in many ways. I 
am excited to meet all the wonderful students at Rolleston christian school. I am 
thankful that I have the opportunity to work in a Christian community and to be 
able to join Te Kākano.”



Reminders
● BOOKS! Please bring all school books at library books back to school ASAP. Have a good look for 

them around home. Mrs V will be sending reminder notes home in the Kluwell books for those books 
that are overdue.

 

Blessings from 
Miss Emily Langridge (Koru), Mrs Kendra Ficks (Mānuka), 
Mrs Gabby Nuthall (Kōwhai)  & Mr Mark Smith (Rarahu)

Up & Coming Events - Week 9 & 10 Events
Week 9 Mon 28 Jun

Tues 29 Jun

Wed 30 Jun

Thurs 1 Jul

Fri 2 Jul

Teacher only Day:

Mr Smiths’ CRT Day: Mr Deadmarsh will be in

NZEI Meetings:  No changes to students timetable

Mrs Ficks’ CRT Day: Mr Deadmarsh will be in
Cross Country: Hillview Year 0-4 cross country event (postponement day)

TK Library visits: Please return your Library books.

Week 10 Mon 5 Jul

Tues 6 Jul

Wed 7 Jul

Thurs 8 Jul

Fri 9 Jul

NE Visits for the new Koru: Miss Langridge may be busy first thing in the morning.

NE Visits for the new Koru: Miss Langridge may be busy first thing in the morning.
Mrs Nuthall at Reading Recovery Training in the Afternoon: Miss Langridge does the afternoon 
programme for Kōwhai so no change for the class.

Mrs Ficks’ CRT Day: Mr Deadmarsh will be in

Mrs Ficks’ CRT Day: Mr Deadmarsh will be in

Weekly Mon & Tues

Fridays

Meetings: Please be aware TK teachers have meetings after school on these days, so please pick 
your children up promptly so we can get ready for these.

TK Assembly from 9:05am-9:35am: Everyone is welcome to attend while at Level 1 - not at Level 2.
TK visits RCS Library: Please bring back library books each week so your child can get new books 
for their Saturday/Sunday reading.
Spelling/Library: Please ensure your child brings their spelling notebook and library books to 
school every Friday. 

Mile’stone’ Reading at Home
Read, Read, Read at home = Success and confidence in the classroom! Please make sure you sign each 
night that you read with your child, including the weekend library books (which can be shared reading). 
This week we are celebrating:


